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Chair Mortazavi called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. on Tuesday, March 3, 2009, Nelson Hall East, Room 201 (Goodwin Forum).  A quorum was not present.
Members Present:  Arizzi, Bolick-Floss, Cannon, Cheyne, DeBoer, Faulk, Flashman, Goodman, Gunsalus, Haynes, Holschuh, Kornreich, Larson, Lether, Marshall, McElwain, Mortazavi, Moyer, Perryman, Powell, Reiss, Rizzardi, Snyder, Thobaben, Virnoche, Zoellner.
Members Absent:  Bond, Butler, Gleason, Knox, Nordstrom, Richmond, Schwetman, Shaeffer, 
Proxies:  Reiss for Craig, Moyer for Harrington, Virnoche for Kornreich (1st half), Reiss for Yarnall.
Guests:  Ayoob, MacConnie.
Reports, Announcements, and Communications of the Chair
No report.
Reports of Standing Committees, Statewide Senators, and Ex-Officio members

Educational Policies Committee (Moyer):  The Committee is working on a resolution on issues related to withdrawing from classes, including a definition of serious and compelling.

Senate Finance Officer (Flashman):  The University Budget Committee (UBC) has drafted its final response to the President’s budget proposal for 2009/2010.  In general, the UBC is accepting the recommendations on budget allocations.  The report includes comments on the proposed use of reserves for supplementing some areas with proposed budget reductions.  The UBC’s report will be available on its web site within a week or so.

University Curriculum Committee (UCC) (Flashman):   The UCC continues to work on developing assessments of the university-supervised courses.  It is working with various groups of faculty to move the assessments forward.  Reports from the groups are expected by April 15.  The Committee discussed an issue that has come up at the system level, regarding how areas of General Education are being dealt with in terms of budget matters.  It was noted that budgeting for General Education and university requirements is not a defined budget item in any specific area and this might be something to consider in terms of reorganizing and budget concerns.

It was asked if there was anyone present at the UCC’s discussion who is familiar with budgets at either the college or university level (i.e., deans and/or Provost).  It was answered that there were two associate deans present, the Vice Provost, and a member of the UBC.

Academic Affairs (Interim Provost Snyder):  The Provost received the final prioritization report last Friday.  He has asked the college deans to provide recommendations on the programs in their areas that fall in categories “1” and “4.”  The recommendations are due March 5.  After the recommendations are received, the Provost will make a recommendation on how to proceed in those areas.  It is unlikely that the Provost will have his recommendations completed by March 12 (before Spring Break).  It was noted that the deans’ reports will be made public.  For category “3” programs, the Provost will ask the deans to work with the departments and conduct an analysis to identify whether or not there are areas that need to be changed or re-done, and to include recommendations on how to proceed in those areas.  

For programs in category “2” there are some recommendations that will be looked into.
The Provost reported on the Cabinet for Institutional Change.  A retreat was held and the Cabinet has been meeting weekly.  The Cabinet will host a forum on Monday, March 9, noon-1 pm in the Kate Buchanen Room.  The forum will include a formal introduction of the Cabinet and review what it feels are the major focus areas for change.  There will be discussion of the process and how the campus can be involved.

University Advancement (Vice President Gunsalus):  A luncheon will be held to honor the William and Patricia Smullen Foundation which has contributed nearly $800,000 to student scholarships.  The Smullens, along with student scholarship recipients, and Thomas and Doris Montgomery, who have contributed almost $500,000 toward student scholarships, will be honored.  The Smullen family will host a reception in their home in Berkeley the following week for HSU alumni and friends, who will be invited to help support the University. 
The Distinguished Alumni Award Dinner is on Friday, April 17.  The three recipients of the award this year are:  Francisco Chavez (1977), John Diaz (1977), and Richard Winnie (1969).

A quorum was achieved. 
Approval of Minutes from the Meeting of February 17, 2009

M/S (Cheyne/Thobaben) to accept minutes of the February 17.  A correction was made on page 12.  Voting occurred and the motion to accept the minutes as corrected was PASSED with 2 Abstentions.

Proxies were announced.

TIME CERTAIN:  4:15-4:30 – Open forum for the campus community 

Professor Martin Flashman (Mathematics) spoke to the Senate as a member of the general faculty.  The open forum is an opportunity for reflection by the Senate and it is a shame that no one has been using it.  He spoke about the Gallic wars and their similarity with what has been happening for the past couple of years at HSU, and of Cicero and the idea of presenting an agenda for change.  In Fall 2006, Professor Flashman was involved with the writing of a letter from the senior faculty at HSU to the President which outlined ways for the President to interact with the faculty.  In Fall 2007, he attended a Senate meeting and expressed his personal disappointment with the President’s response, and suggested that the Senate take action.  At the same time, he began a Moodle blog as a mechanism for faculty to speak out and express their opinions.  In the blog, a tally was taken of over 100 faculty members who expressed their desire to have the question of no confidence brought to some kind of a vote.  In Fall 2008, the Senate continued to deliberate with and engage the President in the issues of leadership, shared governance, and vision of the university.  The President tried to engage in the conversation, but two meetings ago, the Senate decided not to respond any further to the issues, by tabling the matter.  If would be valuable if the HSU faculty took some time to express to the Senate what they believe in terms of a vision for the university and shared governance.  It feels as if the Senate and the faculty have disengaged from the conversation with the President and from each other.  It is hoped that the new Cabinet for Institutional Change will engage the faculty in a conversation, rather than just providing solutions.  Professor Flashman shared the following poem, written by Simon and Garfunkel, called “The Dangling Conversation.”  

It's a still life watercolor

Of a now late afternoon

As the sun shines through the curtain lace

And shadows wash the room

And we sit and drink our coffee

Couched in our indifference

Like shells upon the shore

You can hear the ocean roar

In the dangling conversation

And the superficial sighs

The borders of our lives

And you read your Emily Dickinson

And I my Robert Frost

And we note our place with bookmarkers

That measure what we've lost

Like a poem poorly written

We are verses out of rhythm

Couplets out of rhyme

In syncopated time.

And the dangling conversation

And the superficial sighs

Are the borders of our lives

Yes we speak of things that matter

With words that must be said

Can analysis be worthwhile?

Is the theatre really dead?

And how the room has softly faded

And I only kiss your shadow

I cannot feel your hand

You're a stranger now unto me

Lost in the dangling conversation

And the superficial sighs

In the borders of our lives 

-- 

Dangling Conversation Lyrics by Simon and Garfunkel are the property of the respective authors, artists and labels, Dangling Conversation Lyrics by Simon and Garfunkel are provided for educational purposes only.

Senator Powell reported that, as general faculty president, he has been approached by several faculty members who are interested in drafting a document on what they regard as the most important issues facing the university in the near to mid-term future.
1. Resolution on Faculty Awards (#16-08/09-FA) – FIRST READING 
Discussion continued on the first reading of the resolution:

· At the last Senate meeting a concern was raised about lecturers being excluded from the service award.  Lecturers serve on college and university-level committees across campus, even though it is not part of their job description.  They volunteer their services to advise student organizations and in other ways that go beyond what their jobs call for.  Service that goes beyond just fulfilling contractual obligations should be considered even more meritorious.  The service award should include lecturers.  This also strikes at the heart of an issue that has been bothersome for years.  There is a class structure across the CSU system, similar to the military, which excludes lecturers.  This is another example of the distinction that is made between tenure track faculty and lecturers.  

· There is a need to recognize the non-tenure track faculty at the university.  The Excellence in Teaching award includes lecturers (with a separate award). It was suggested that the Faculty Affairs Committee add an award for Outstanding Service for non tenure track faculty members.  It would not be fair to put tenure track faculty up against non tenure track faculty for excellence in teaching or service awards; they have different tasks to do and different challenges to deal with.

· The Fierce Conversation workshops held last week were helpful.  Small groups were asked to address the question of how to improve communication, collegiality, etc. at HSU.  It was fascinating to have that conversation with staff members and learn the extent to which they have felt continually disenfranchised over time by other members of the university in terms of the contributions that they make.  It was a lesson learned that can be applied here.  In order to have buy-in from everyone in every case possible, everyone must be included in the matter at hand, in this case, awards.  

· It would be acceptable to have lecturers included in the service award.  The idea of having two separate awards for teaching excellence is troubling.  It continues to make the distinction that there are two separate groups on campus and there is some sort of problem integrating the two.  Lecturers can match their teaching records to any faculty in the CSU system.

· At times there has been difficulty in having a sufficient number of nominations to make an award.  Could all of the awards be awarded on an occasional basis and could there be a possibility of an award to non tenure track faculty members in all categories?  There are non tenure track faculty members who are quite active in scholarship, in service, and exhibit excellence in teaching.  If the idea that the award has to be made every year is taken it away, then the award becomes more special.

· The intent behind the earlier comment on distinguishing between tenure track and non tenure track faculty is based on the understanding that non tenure track faculty range from part time to full time.  Those who are part time don’t have the same opportunity to establish the same kind of teaching resume as a full time or tenure track faculty.  Everyone should have the same opportunity to be recognized for their teaching.  It is better to match up faculty with comparable time allocations and opportunity for teaching.  Many of the part time non tenure track faculty members don’t have the same variety in teaching load.  It would be comparing apples and oranges.

· It was recommended that the phrase “and for a total of at least ten years” be removed from the first bullet under the Outstanding Professor Award.  It is arbitrary.  It was explained that the Committee’s intent was to make this a life time achievement award and distinguish it from other awards.  It was noted that this is contradicted by the 2nd criteria listed.

· The College of the Redwoods (CR) has two awards, one for full-time and one for part-time faculty.  The recognition and the honor from those awards is impressive.  It was noted that at CR, this is the only recognition that a non tenured faculty member can receive.  The contrast between tenured and non tenured faculty at CR is far more stark at CR.  

· Making lecturers eligible for any of the awards is favored.  Having two separate awards for the Excellence in Teaching award might increase the odds for some tenure track faculty if they don’t have to compete with lecturers.

· Including lecturers as a matter of principle in all categories is supported.  Having a separate award for lecturers is seen is special recognition, not as non-inclusive.  There is a risk that lecturers coming into the university might see this and feel some institutional pressure to do more than what they are contracted to do.

· If the award is for those going above and beyond the call of duty, then everyone, including lecturers should be included.  A lot of lecturers don’t have time for service because of work load.  Having a separate service award for lecturers does increase the pressure for lecturers.
· If the Outstanding Professor Award is awarded intermittently, it is not going to be in people’s minds.  It should be a yearly award so everyone is thinking about it.  

· The Faculty Affairs Committee felt that awarding a lecturer on an annual basis for outstanding teaching was a way to institutionalize a mechanism for recognition of lecturers.  Not including lecturers in the service award was intended to protect lecturers from elevated expectations.  Overall, the intent is to better recognize lecturers at HSU.

· In response to the concerns about added pressures on lecturers; new lecturers come into the system understanding that there are other things they need to do in addition to teaching.  Individuals who feel they are being pressured into workload beyond their contractual agreements, they can file a grievance with the CFA lecturer representative.

· There would always be a call for nominations for all awards on an annual basis; however the award for Outstanding Professor would not be made unless there was a qualified candidate.

· The Committee’s effort to acknowledge and differentiate lecturers is appreciated.  There are different standards in terms of measuring service and it is reasonable to acknowledge that lecturers go beyond their contractual obligations.  If a separate category was included and defined for lecturers, it would be a nice addition.
· There was discussion as to whether the resolution is a First Reading or a Second Reading.  It was a First Reading at the last Senate meeting, but was not fully discussed, and so is being continued as a First Reading.  It was noted that the resolution was altered, so strictly speaking, it is a Second Reading.  However, the agenda identifies it as a First Reading, and it was not intended to be an action item.

· Under the proposed duties of the Faculty Awards Committee is says that the Academic Senate “ratifies endorses”; it should be one or the other, not both.  It then says that the President shall confer the awards.  This changes it from being a process of the Senate recommending to the President, to an award made by the Senate.  The Senate was urged to reconsider this change and have the Senate recommend to the President.

· Is there a reason why the language was changed?  It was explained that the committee made the change based on an incident in past history, when the Senate awarded the teacher of the year and the President rejected the choice.  The committee felt that these are awards that faculty should bestow on colleagues.  But there is also a need to have the university, as a community, recognize the awardees; and the President is the leader of the community.

· The idea that the Senate confers the award is fine, and the President isn’t required to award money.  It could be left up to the President whether or not he wants to confer anything further.

· It was suggested at the last meeting that the President might have a problem with this sentence and would be likely not to accept the resolution, and the response was that the President sits on the awards committee.  It is not the Senate’s job to confer awards.

· It was noted the President did not deny the award in the past, so the reason for the change should not be based on this.  It is not the Senate’s job to confer awards; it is a recommending body to the President.  Putting the President in a position of possibly needing to reject the resolution destroys any attempts at collegiality.  The award should be recommended to the President for his approval.  Since the President (or designee) is on the committee he will have some input and prior knowledge.  Changing the language to force the President to confer the award sets a bad precedent for collegiality.

· Another reason for having the Senate recommend the awards is that the President is the only one who confers the HSU medal; the Senate does not confer the medal.  It was also recommended that under the Outstanding Service Award it be changed to say “faculty member” and to strike “tenured or tenure track.” 

Senator Virnoche requested clarification from the body on the changes it would like.  It was confirmed it was okay to have two separate awards for Excellence in Teaching, and for the other awards, there will be no differentiation.
2. Resolution Endorsing CSU Senate Resolution AS-2876-09/FGA “Reaffirmation of Campus Faculty Consultation in Budget Decisions” (#17-08/09-EX)
M/S (Thobaben/Cheyne) to accept the resolution.
Resolution Endorsing CSU Senate Resolution AS-2876-09/FGA , “Reaffirmation of Campus Faculty Consultation in Budget Decisions”
17-08/09-EX – March 3, 2009

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University endorses the following resolution, approved unanimously by the Statewide Academic Senate on January 23, 2009:

Reaffirmation of Campus Faculty Consultation in Budget Decisions

AS-2876-09/FGA

RESOLVED: The Academic Senate California State University (CSU) reaffirm its commitment to the “Report of the Board of Trustees’ Ad Hoc Committee on Governance, Collegiality, and Responsibility in the California State University” which states “The Collegial process also recognizes the value of participation by the faculty in budgetary matters, particularly those directly affecting the areas for which the faculty has primary responsibility”; and be it further

RESOLVED: That the Academic Senate CSU urge campus Presidents to actively involve appropriate campus faculty representative bodies in the budget development and review process; and be it further

RESOLVED: That the Academic Senate CSU send copies of this resolution to the CSU Board of Trustees, Chancellor, Campus Presidents and Provosts, Campus Vice-Presidents for Administration, and Campus Senate Chairs.

RATIONALE: As the representative body of the faculty of the CSU, the Academic Senate CSU recognize its responsibility to encourage and protect shared governance throughout the CSU system. At all times, but especially in these times of budget constraints, it is critically important that campus administrators and faculty work collaboratively to resolve the problems presented by scarce resources. The above referenced report adopted by the Board of Trustees of the California State University (September 1985) www.calstate.edu/acadaff/system_strategic_planning/docs/rpt2BOT-collegialityresponsibility.pdf acknowledges the benefits of that collaboration and specifies the areas most appropriate for faculty involvement. One of the areas clearly specified for faculty-administrator collaboration is budget development and review.
Discussion:

In the ASCSU resolution it states that the ASCSU “urge campus Presidents to actively involve appropriate campus faculty representative bodies in the budget development and review process… .”  Why are we being so indirect about some of the resolves in this resolution and not directly addressing our President?

There was also a resolution from the ASCSU on collegiality that was adopted by the Board of Trustees.  That statement directly asked the presidents to engage the faculty on budgetary decisions.  So there are several documents already in place directly asking the presidents to do this.

It was noted that ASCSU resolutions are framed in a more general way in order to accommodate the variety of different structures across CSU campuses.  There is an expectation that on each campus, if the Senate agrees with the resolution, it will be applied appropriately for that campus.

Voting on Resolution #17-08/09-EX occurred and PASSED Unanimously.

3. Resolution Endorsing CSU Senate Resolution AS-2872-08/FA/FGA (Rev) “Protecting Instruction During Times of Budget Crisis (#18-08/09-EX)

M/S (Zoellner/Powell) to accept the resolution.
There was no discussion.  Voting on Resolution #18-08/09-EX occurred and PASSED Unanimously.

It was recommended that the Statewide Academic Senate be informed that the HSU Senate has endorsed these two resolutions.

The Senate Executive Committee was asked to follow up with Resolution #18-08/09-EX, which resolves that the “Academic Senate CSU encourage local senates to reaffirm their commitment to protect instruction.”  It is hoped that the Senate Executive Committee would bring such a resolution in the near future.

4. Discussion of College Reorganization

Chair Mortazavi explained that this agenda item is based on a discussion that the Senate Executive Committee had.  The Committee was divided on whether or not the issue should be brought to the Senate floor.  Chair Mortazavi distributed a handout and provided a brief introduction.  One page of the handout showed a history of the composition of the colleges at HSU since 1984.  

Two important events are the reason for bringing this issue to the Senate.  The departments of Nursing and Psychology are moving from the College of Natural Resources and Sciences (CNRS) to the College of Professional Studies (COPS), so some re-composition of the colleges is already underway.  Secondly, Provost Snyder announced that he intends to search for two permanent deans.  Provost Snyder clarified that he is talking to the chairs in the colleges of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences and Professional Studies and the librarians in order to gather feedback on proposed searches for permanent deans in these three areas.

The second page of the handout provides an example of a proposed college structure, suggested by Chair Mortazavi.  Currently, by having only three colleges, the deans are not able to be intimately familiar with every discipline they supervise.  With the budget situation it is not possible to increase the number of colleges.  Two years ago, Chair Mortazavi suggested to the Provost that the number of colleges be reduced to one, a single college of Arts and Sciences.  The college would have seven associate deans, creating the more traditional division of colleges that HSU has had in the past.  This can be done with minimal or no cost to the campus.  

The two questions being asked today are:  1) If you think this is not a worthwhile discussion to have, let us know and we will end it and go home early today, 2) If you think this is something you want to discuss, then provide the Senate Executive Committee with some kind of instruction, e.g., would it be useful for the Senate to put a task group together.

Senators were asked to respond by a show of hands:
1) How many of you think we should discuss this issue?  16 Yes, 4 No, 1 Abstention.

2) How many of you think it is not useful to discuss?  4 Yes, 1 Abstention.
Discussion:

It was clarified that the three dean positions being considered for searches are:  College of Professional Studies (COPS), College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences (CAHSS), and the Dean of the Library.

There should have been another choice in the voting, i.e., should we discuss this right now?  This is a matter worthy of discussion; it raises some interesting possibilities for the re-organization of the academic side of the institution.  Now is the worst possible time to engage in a concerted task force-oriented effort to rethink how the colleges are organized.  It will distract us from the numerous other projects that are currently underway and are critical to the future of HSU.  If we take this on now, other important tasks may fall to the side, or not be done well.  We should focus our energy on doing what is in front of us right now as well as possible.  Once there is some breathing room, we should come back to this valid and important issue.

If there is only one college, what would be the reason for having the dean be separate from the Provost?  It was responded that if there is only one college, then it might be under the control of the Vice Provost; but this is a question a task force would need to consider.

Some people been working hard to try and centralize things.  How is this proposed structure seen in terms of centralization or non-centralization?  The proposed model is a form of de-centralizing, i.e., disciplines would be under an associate dean more closely familiar with them.  
There is going to be a search for two academic deans and the librarian and it would be a good time to consider if we have the right academic organization.  A second issue is the re-structuring of the curriculum process.  It was thought that the colleges had something in common and that is why the curriculum committees were so central to the college committees.  After discussions, it seems that this is not necessarily the case.  The need for the separate colleges as they are currently structured has been thrown out.  A better structure would be to have meaningful departments and programs together.  For the most part, it is difficult to find commonalities in COPS.  Nursing had more in common when it was in the College of Science.  This is a window of opportunity right now, with interim deans, to ask if this is the correct structure or if there is a better way to look at it.

We have so much on our plates right now that it is not the time to take on another large project.  Everything that is going on right now is distracting from classroom teaching.  Things need to settle back down and then we can take a look at this.

This is exactly the right time to be thinking about this.  The members of the Cabinet for Institutional Change see it as their role to coordinate large changes on campus, i.e., to encourage governance structures such as the Senate to think about big changes.  Thinking about the structure of the academic colleges presents an opportunity to change the incentives (financial, etc.) that sometimes prevent us from doing things like teaching cross-listed classes, etc.  We can think creatively about this.  For example, some universities have a college of arts and sciences and a college of general education.  This could be an opportunity to think about different ways to structure academics.

The Cabinet for Institutional Change feels that one of the areas HSU needs to focus on is governance.  The question to ask is, to what extent does college structure affect governance in general.  For example, what are the roles of students, faculty, staff, and administrators in decision-making processes?  In this type of proposed structure, who forms the personnel committees, has administrative oversight of personnel, and has budget authority?  When discussing centralization, it is the RTP and budget decisions that need to be thought carefully about.  If RTP and budget authorities are de-centralized, then essentially deans are just being called associate deans.  It would help to think in general terms about college organization and what the functions of different individuals will be.

The discussion should be continued and a task force expanded to a larger arena of creative thinking.  For example, the state political leaders recently took time to discuss and identify some of the structural issues that need to be addressed.  Anytime is appropriate for creative thinking and problem-solving.  If we’re talking about college structure, we need to identify the current structural problems and issues that need to be addressed.  For example, looking at the proposed model, workload would need to be considered.  It would be unequal if it is just divided by disciplines and/or majors.  The discussion of re-structuring department chairs to save money is also a reason to talk about re-structuring the colleges.  It could be a good time to have this discussion.

If one of the arguments for this proposed structure is to have an associate dean who knows a great deal about the disciplines he/she oversees, then the Creative Arts & Humanities needs to be divided into two, requiring an eighth associate dean.  
This is an excellent topic to consider, but not right now.  There is too much else going on, people are tired and exhausted, and do not need additional work.

This is a valuable time to think about this.  Rather than consider this another separate large project, perhaps it should be viewed as part of a larger project, i.e., reconstituting the university, and re-thinking governance and structure.  Rather than taking a piecemeal view which just shuffles things around; it would be better to look at it as part of a larger overall project of change.  It needs serious consideration and full attention given to it.  It is a project that would contribute to the reconstitution of the university.  It would enhance a discussion of the role and function of the colleges, the nature of departments and how they are constituted, and the roles of deans and department chairs.  For example, is the role of the dean to control and evaluate or should the role be to facilitate?  How are services organized – are they organized for the students or to ensure faculty positions?  There are a lot of questions to be considered beyond RTP and budget.  Over the past twenty five years there has been a decrease in democracy in conjunction with the decrease in the number of colleges.  The involvement of faculty in curriculum matters has been diminished by the representative nature of the way curriculum is being determined at the college level.  These changes affect the relationship of the individual faculty member to his/her department, college, and the university as a whole.  Having smaller units might mean more involvement in service.  The current structure provides fewer opportunities for junior faculty to get involved.  It is a good time to take a look at the roles of the colleges, departments, deans, faculty, and administrators and think about re-structuring.

This is an important issue.  We should appoint a task force, with as many people as are interested in serving on it, and charge it with developing a plan that will be agreeable to everyone.  At this time, this is a horrendous waste of time.  

This is an important task.  There are two possible paths:  1) take on this project as part of the project of rehabilitating a great deal of other things at the university, or 2) trust the processes that have already been set in motion, i.e., the Cabinet for Institutional Change and the post-prioritization process.  These will require a lot of attention from us and require faculty members to participate.  We should put this discussion off.  By raising the topic, we have reminded ourselves how arbitrary the structures of the university are and that there are different choices to make about how the university should be structured.

We should hold off on a discussion of re-organization.  The prioritization process will probably settle the question of whether HSU remains unique in the system or not.  There are some very small programs which may pass by the wayside and HSU will begin to look very much like the rest of the CSU.  A look at the majors shared by other campuses is revealing.  The majors that dominate throughout the twenty three campuses tend to be high on the list in our prioritization process.  HSU is facing the question of whether it maintains a unique identity within the system or whether it is moving towards the cheap seats.  It is critical that we decide which direction the campus is going, before deciding on any kind of re-organization.  The role of the deans should be to act as entrepreneurial individuals, seeking grants and development opportunities, advocating for degree programs, highlighting student success, and in general, acting in a positive way to defend the unique identity of HSU.  We need to see the outcome of the prioritization process before having this discussion.

The handout includes one possible model for reorganization.  It is important to think about what the vision is for HSU and how that can be fulfilled, rather than zooming ahead and thinking about different structures.  HSU’s identity within the CSU could be changed in a profound way by thinking about re-organization in alignment with an identity that makes HSU unique, not just particular programs, but a unique structure.  The proposed model maintains the existing structure in a de-centralized fashion.  Other models should be considered, such as having a dean of interdisciplinary undergraduate education or lower division general education.  We should think about ways HSU could brand itself in a unique way that is in alignment with its mission and separates HSU from the rest of the CSU.  We should be thinking completely differently – the 21st century is different than where we came from.  Keeping a structure that is in alignment with the past prevents us from moving forward.  We have to move forward in a radical and fundamental way if HSU is going to serve the needs of the 21st century.  The Cabinet for Institutional Change is not thinking about the big picture – it is thinking within the past, and not where we need to go in the future to maintain our unique identity as an institution.  It is a valuable and important conversation to have.  

All of the discussions going on recently imply that there is something really wrong with HSU.  There are problems, the biggest of which is that we don’t have enough money.  We don’t have enough money because we failed to recruit needed students for many years.  This isn’t a structural problem with the university.  Rather than re-inventing the entire university, we should be discussing how to strengthen what already exists, which is a decent university.  We need to reaffirm what we have and build from there.

Chair Mortazavi stated that since the Senate seems to be divided on the issue, it would not be worthwhile to form a task force to spend time and energy on pursuing this at this time.  Senators were thanked for their input.
M/S (Marshall/Cheyne) to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.



















